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	Nursery

	Fee-Fi-Fo-Fum! In the Nursery, we make learning fun! As you may have guessed, we have been reading all about Jack and the Beanstalk this week. We have enjoyed joining in with familiar parts of the story so that we can read along with our teachers. It has also been very interesting to explore different kinds of beans and pulses to see how they are the same and different. Reading about beanstalks has also made us curious about plants and how they grow, so we have been discussing and actually planting some sunflowers seeds of our own this week. Ask your child about the process of planting and what plants need in order to grow- they will love to share this with you. We finished this week off with our wonderful Panda Day. Everyone had so much fun dressing up like a Panda and engaging in panda activities. Thank you so much to all of the parents who participated- your donation will go towards adopting a panda through the WWF.

	Reception

	
	This week we have been thinking about keeping ourselves healthy and fit! We have talked about lots of foods and decided whether they are healthy or unhealthy and we now know which foods are good for us. We have learned about all of the different food groups and we understand how important a healthy, balanced diet is. The children have written a healthy shopping list.  As well as eating the right foods it is important to do lots of exercise to keep us fit and healthy. We have found out what each classes favourite exercise is and the children have used tally marks to find out what their friends like doing.  This week in Numeracy we have been focusing on money. The children have identified different coins and their values. They have also played shops where they had to find the right coins to pay for their items. A big thank you to all of the children and parents who supported us in raising money to save the tigers. The children looked fantastic in their costumes and had a lovely day having their faces painted and performing activities linked to tigers. Have a lovely break.

	Year 1

	1A
	This week I have been so impressed with the class! We have listened really well and tried hard to incorporate all the new ideas into our work in Numeracy and, especially, in Literacy. We have been writing captions to pictures of the school and I have asked the children to focus really hard on forming their sentences correctly. They have all done brilliantly! I was particularly pleased with Aadil and Mariha in these lessons. Have a great half term everyone!

	1H
	This week we have been writing information booklets for visitors to Dorrington Academy. We took photos of important places and people around the school and the children labelled them and wrote captions. Daanyaal, Zaynu-Din, Sajid and Yaasmeen all wrote wonderfully and put so much effort into their booklets! Also a huge well done goes to Asma, Zahraa, Fatima and Yusuf who have shown a brilliant understanding of how to find halves and quarters of 2D shapes in our numeracy lessons! Great work!

	1T
	This week we have worked exceptionally hard to finish our information booklets about Dorrington Academy. We even added a finishing touch by including a blurb! In Numeracy we have been really busy. At the start of the week we found how to find a quarter of a shape by folding it in half and then half again. I was really pleased with all the children’s enthusiasm and hard work in this lesson. We then began to look at 3D shapes and their properties. We were able to describe them using vocabulary such as faces, edges and vertices. Can anyone remember what we mean by vertices?

	Year 2
 

	2H
	This week in 2H we have had lots of fun measuring capacity, volume and mass. We have made fruit cocktail by mixing together different volumes of fruit juice and we have found the capacity of a variety of different shaped bottles. We also learnt that two things can have the same mass, even if they are different sizes. All the children have worked really hard and have had fun doing the different activities. Well done 2H, have a great half term!

	2L
	In 2L this week we have made our own maps. We plotted the different light sources that we could see in the classroom. In Literacy we have continued our work on Poetry and written our own poems all about night time. Well done on a great half term 2L. Have a good rest and keep up the good work next half term.

	2W
	In IPC this week we have been looking at maps and linked it to our previous work on light sources. We identified the different light sources in our classroom and then located them on a map. This proved to be quite tricky at first as we needed to pretend we were stuck to the ceiling looking down on our tables! However, we soon figured out where things were. Well done to everyone for another super half term. Have a lovely restful week, and I look forward to seeing everyone back bright and fresh after the holiday. 
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	Year 3

	3B
	Another busy week in year 3! The children have been working really hard to plan and write their non-chronological reports on volcanoes. They needed to include all the features of a report, such as, title, subheadings, diagrams, captions, technical vocabulary and then concentrate on how they wanted to layout their report. Well done year 3!

	3M
	During ICT this week, 3M have created their own storyboard about what to do during an earthquake. They ordered the pictures and added captions. They will be experts in what to do if we have an earthquake! In literacy we have written our own non-chronological report about volcanoes. Children have used all their prior knowledge to create a report to share with year 2. They look fantastic. In science this week, we have begun looking at parts and the function of a plant. The children in 3M have worked very hard this week. Enjoy half term and stay safe.

	3T
	In literacy this week we have written our own non-chronological report about volcanoes. Children have used facts about volcanoes and added these to their own subheadings to create a report. In maths, the children have been looking at time and solving time problems. This is a hard concept that they have worked really hard on. In science this week, we have begun looking at parts and the function of a plant. I hope you all have a nice half term.

	Year 4

	4L
	This week in 4L we have been looking at the skeleton and what the function of the spine is. Children also created some excellent posters about the human organs and become the teacher for the day, presenting these to year 3. In numeracy we have been looking at different methods of calculation. Keep practising these. Practice makes perfect.

	4HY
	4HY have been working very hard this week preparing to become teachers! To 3B that is. They had created some brilliant posters in groups giving information on different organs and parts of the body and then taught it to the year 3 children. Well done to all the groups for being responsible and sensible during what could have been a very chaotic afternoon. They have also linked their literacy and IPC work together by writing a diary as a little red blood cell.

	4W
	  This week the children have had a really enjoyable time. They completed posters in groups about different organs in the body. They then became mini-teachers by teaching Year 3 children about the organs. They also had a visit from the Police as part of their partnership and then they presented the information they found out in a special assembly.

	Year 5

	5J
	This week in 5J we have been working hard through our Spring QCA tests. We have been working extremely hard at our Spanish skills this week, with everybody improving dramatically with their competitive streaks which appeared through our challenging Spanish competition. We have been working in groups to create a debate about the HS2 with some interesting points from both opposing sides, along with some sophisticated counter arguments!

	5S
	5S have been busy brushing up on their scientific knowledge of light and shadow and have demonstrated this by preparing and performing their own shadow puppet shows! Each was very unique and interesting and a particular well done to Max's group who even wowed 5J with a special requested performance.

	5T
	This week 5T have been enjoying their new Literacy unit ‘The Piano’ and have written some excellent character descriptions of Ron, the old man. They have also taken part in a Partnership assembly, where they enjoyed telling the rest of the school about how excited they are to be learning all about how valuable Guide Dogs UK are to blind and partially sighted people.  Star of the week is Alia I. Well done!

	Year 6

	6G
	In 6G we have been looking at the contrasting personalities of Adolf Hitler and Winston Churchill. We have used what we have learned to help us write in role as our war time Prime Minister. In Numeracy set 1 we have been learning about algebra and have started to construct our own algebraic equations.

	6M
	This week in 6M, we too have been learning about the leaders of the key nations involved in World War 2. In Numeracy Set 3 we have continued to practise our times tables strategies and I have been pleased to see the progress that the children are making with multiplication booklets. In set 1 we have been exploring homophones and continuing to create character comparisons.

	6W
	This week in 6W we have been learning all about the significant figures of World War II. In Maths Set 3 we have been exploring the reflection and rotation of shapes while in Literacy Set 2 we have been developing strategies to create tension and suspense within our writing. Well done everyone.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 14th February 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Friday, 14th February 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 24th February 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 3rd March 2014 – PARENTS’ EVENING 4PM-7PM


Friday, 11th April 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER HOLIDAYS


Monday, 28th April 2014 – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS





Friday, 16th May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Monday, 19th May – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING


Thursday, 22nd May 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR ELECTIONS


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


NURSERY OPEN DAY�Wednesday, 19th March 2014�9.30am – 12.00pm & 1.30pm – 5pm�If you are looking for a Nursery place for September 2014, please drop in and see us!





ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1A�
98.33%�
KS2�
6W�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RC�
87.07%�
Year 3�
3B�
98.33%�
�
Year 1�
1A�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4HY�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2L�
94.17%�
Year 5�
5T�
96.43%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
99.17%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
 1A     �
1 LATE�
KS2 Winners�
4L/6M�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2W�
14 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
5T�
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�



HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is RUBY.  Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1	RC     KS2	5S





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	RW 	KS2	4L

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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Charlie and the Chocolate Factory


Thank you much for all the sweet/chocolate boxes etc. that you have sent in – we now have enough!!


However, Miss Williamson still needs any wrapping paper inner tubes or plastic tubes that could be used to make GIANT lollypop sticks!!


Thank you!!





Kids Club


Kids Club will be open during the half term holiday, 


week commencing 17th February. 


There will be plenty of fun activities. 


Trips will be taking place on two days. 


If you would like your child to attend, please collect a form from Kids Club


 or ring Clare or Lucy on 07940 555 263 for further details.











Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year.    Please send vouchers to the school office.


Thank you!!





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.








“Together we are stronger"








